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WE need Prayer to finish the race!

2024 has been a challenging year!
First, problems in Nepal have slowed us down

Second, Heart problems are resurfacing for Steve

Nepal

After an amazing trip in February, we were looking to return in
April

bSut, things changed as the Nepali Government began to move
against Christian Pastors and Foreign Missionaries who work with
Christian Pastors. I can’t go into detail, but suffice it to say for the

present, we cannot continue our ministry in Nepal. This is
heartbreaking for Connie and me as we have grown to love the

people here.
Please don’t share this informatinon or any of these pictures.
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Burundi
Burundi is developing into an exciting field. In late May, we went to Burundi.
Connie and I went a week early to teach God’s people on parenting. The
reception was amazing. So much so that they have invited us to come a week
early again in September (September 17-29) to teach on marriage. They are
planning for us to teach 2 days at a marriage retreat! We are so excited
for this opportunity!
Then, we will complete our 2 year training with the first class of pastors and
leaders with Chuckk Gerwig and Doug Posey. I will be teaching a class called
How to be a Disciple Making Leader. I am so excited for this opportunity

Health
This is where I really need your prayer
In June, I went into to the cardiologist for
a routine echo-cardiogram and it
revealed that my heart function (called
Ejection Fraction) had dropped to 30%.
To help, they installed an internal
defribulator/pacemaker Combination.
Unfortunately 1 of the 3 wires connected
to my heart is not working properly and
so it has not helped. Please Pray that we
can get this resolved quickly so that I will
be strong enough to go in September! I
will let you know how all of this turns out.

Thanks for allowing us to share God’s work with
you. We value your investment in prayer. The travel

seems to get a  little more difficult each year, so
please pray for physical and spiritual strength.

We continue to trust God for your generosity as you
invest in us. Your partnership is a great blessing.
Please know that every dollar you give goes to

cover ministry trips and expenses.
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